
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

RHO/CJO/ADMIN/ALLDEPTS/PASTORAL/2324/Y10RHO        1st July 2024 

 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer,  
 
I am writing to introduce myself and explain my expectations for next year. As you would have read via 
correspondence from Mrs Scott-Herron, I am currently completing a transition period with Year 10 before 
taking over completely in September. First of all, I want to congratulate all students on completing two 
weeks’ worth of mock exams. This will serve as ideal preparation for next year and will familiarise the 
students with the systems and procedures around examinations.  
 
Year 11 is the final year of your child’s journey with us and they will be fully supported throughout in order 
to have the best possible chance of achieving positive outcomes. In order to do this, please see below my 
expectations for all of our students: 
 

 High Expectations, High Aspirations and High Standards in everything your child does 
 

 A complete buy in to all of our school systems to ensure a healthy learning environment  
 

 Attendance, punctuality, standards and behaviour to be in line with our school rules 
 

 Full commitment to all compulsory interventions and further academic support  
 
During the last three weeks of the term, I will be conducting a handover, whilst getting to know the year 
group and your child. This will include being part of upcoming trips and events whilst also trying to have 
individual conversations where possible. 
 
Year 11 brings its own pressures, commitments and can be very intense. However, if your child works with 
us and takes advantage of the support on offer, then I can guarantee that they will have a positive final year 
here at Sir Thomas Boteler Church of England High School. I have heard wonderful things about the year 
group and I am looking forward to leading them during their final year with us. 
 
Should you have any queries or want to get in touch regarding anything, please do not hesitate to contact 
me at rhorne@boteler.org.uk and I will be only too happy to assist.  
 
Warm regards, 
 
Mr R Horne 
Senior Pastoral Lead and Head of Year 11 
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